
From Rafael Tovar
To: Gary Copeland
Cc: Church of Christ in Harvest, AL that meets on Kelly Spring Road

October 2023

Good afternoon, beloved brothers all, elders and deacons. Receive 
the peace of our Lord Jesus Christ in the bond of union and love 
that keeps us in the body of Christ Jesus.

I present in this report the activities for the month of October 2023. I 
hope what we are doing with love and humility in Barinas – 
Venezuela is to your liking. In these weeks we have made house-to-
house visits to the brothers to bring the message of the word of 
God. Regarding the course taught by Brother Jorge Carmona 
"Preparing Workers", it has served as a great help to establish the 
divine order regarding the organization of the church of Christ in 
Barinas and other states of Venezuela. Thanks to these teachings, 
brothers Limber Rodríguez and Leonil Rodríguez took on 
responsibilities in the churches of Pozones and Caroní Bajo. 

YOUR BROTHER AND WORKER FOR CHRIST. 

RAFAEL TOVAR.



Church of Christ in
La Floresta









Helping transport brethren





Reunión de Men’s meeting



iglesia de Cristo en 
Caroni Bajo

Hno Leonil Rodriguez y Familia

Leonil Rodriguez and family





Church of Christ in 
Los Pozones

Hno Limber Rodriguez y Esposa 

Limber Rodriguez and family
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